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SUNDAY, February 16 
  9:15 - Sunday School     
10:00 - Library Open                      
10:30 - Morning Worship 
  4:00 - Acteens 
  5:00 - Bible Skills and Drills (Youth and Children)   
           -  F260 Teacher Prep/Temple-CHAPEL 
           - F260 Small Group/H. VanHorn-Conference Room 
  6:00 - Outburst Praise Band Practice 
MONDAY, February 17 
  9:45 - Hodgins WMU/Myrna Crane 

 TUESDAY,  February 18 
  7:00 - Men’s Prayer Group  
  9:30 - Ladies’ Bible Study/C.Laird    
12:00 - Ladies’ Book Club/Caters Market 
  4:30 - Tuesday Hospital Ministry 
           - F260 Small Group/R. Scarbrough 
  6:00 - Prayer Shawl Ministry/Aldersgate 

WEDNESDAY,  February 19 
  9:45 - Beaman WMU/FBC 
  4:30 - English as Second Language 
  5:00 - Family Night Supper/YOUTH HANDBELLS 
  5:30 - Young Ringers, YOUTH CHOIR 
  6:00 - Preschool/Children’s Choirs 
           - 9 Arts/J. Temple 
  6:30 - Prayer Meeting 
           - G.A.s, R.A.s and Mission Friends 
           - The Refuge YOUTH Worship 
  7:30 - Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal 

    Last Sunday’s Record -  February 2, 2020 
          First Baptist SS: 222   Offering:  $19,168.62 

                                January 1, 2020        
 Requirements:         $156,953.22 
               Receipts:                    $223,112.61  

                    Deacon of the Week                               
     2/16 - Benny Harrison     2/23 - David McCubbin 
       3/1 - Davis Miller             3/8 - Charles Naylor  
3/15 - Freddie Poitevent       3/22 - Jeremy Hill                      
            3/29 - Mark Williams 

 Deacon’s Breakfast                                 
Sunday, February 23      8:00 a.m. 

 

 
Sermon for February 16 

“Seeing Purpose God’s Way” 
Acts 1:9-11, John 9:1-7 

 

 

PRESCHOOL EXT. SESSION 
Julie and Ben Webb 

LAUNCH 
Haley VanHorn and Erin Whitt 

WORSHIP WELCOMERS 
Ray and Lorraine Long 

Charles and Georgene Garrett 
GREETERS 

Debra Porter   Jeremy and Kristen Hill 
SECURITY 

Walter Rogers, Jr.   Jim Anderson 
 
 
 

 VOLUNTEER MINISTRY for February 16 
 

COUNTING 
Daphne Calhoun, Ward Calhoun, Davis Miller,  

Sharon McMullen 
TV MINISTRY 

Jet Scarbrough, Adam Foreman, Reed Scarbrough,               
Brad Henry, Alana Akin, Turner Rogers, Parker Henry,                      

Priscilla Scarbrough, Fred Porter 

                  USHER TEAM 2 - FEBRUARY 
T. Cason, Cobb, Dean, Goodman, Griffith, Lamar, 
Lauderdale, Leake, Mabry, Miller, Monsour,                    
Poitevent, L. Roberts, Sykes, Wilkinson, Williamson 

February 16, 2020                                  Volume 92, Number 7 

       First Baptist Church   
    Meridian 

 THE MESSENGER 

FAMILY NIGHT SUPPER 
Wednesday, February 19 

Pot Roast and Buttered Noodles,                                 
Sauteed Cabbage, Yeast Roll, Salad Bar,                   

Lemon Ice Box Pie 
KIDS: Hot Pockets and Chips 

Adults: $5      KIDS (12 and under): $3     Family Maximum $20  
SERVERS 

Jim Williamson    Benny Harrison   
Sharon McMullen 

If anyone serves Me, he must follow Me.  
Where I am, there My servant also will be. 

 If anyone serves Me,                                                         
the Father will honor him.  

                                                      John 12:26 

DEACON ORDINATION  
SERVICE 

Sunday, February 16 

5:00 p.m. 
Reception to follow 

 

DEACON CANDIDATES 

John Anderson       Lee Rogers   
Reed Scarbrough    Brian Sellers 

Ordination Council   3:00 p.m.    CHAPEL 

DEACON 
ORDINATION 



          If you would like to help with a  
              Bridal Tea Shower honoring  
      Libby Waite and Brandon Davidson 
    contact Miriam Chesney or Carolyn Harrell 
     or sign the sheet in the Welcome Center. 
                       Date:  Sunday, March 8 

Sympathies to… 
     Jack Combest and Faye Bruner  
                   in the death of 
                   Lynn Combest. 

Memorials…    
                   Music Fund 

In memory of:  James C. Matthews 

    Children’s Ministry                     

In memory of:  Paul Brown  

                    (Pam Chatham’s father) 

               Missions and Ministry 

In memory of:  Harry Causey 

Honorariums 

              Missions and Ministry 

In honor of:  The Hostesses  

        of the Harrison/Jackson Bridal Tea Shower 

 JoAnn Braddock   Louise Williamson                  

        The Music Fund 

In honor of:  David Bishop 

   Miriam Chesney      Barry Germany 

         CENTRI-KID PARENT UPDATE!      

LAST CHANCE -  $60.00 Deposit Due Feb. 16 
  (Check with Caitlin about your fundraising account.) 

FEBRUARY…is our month to  

                   supply the shelves of the 

                             LBA Crisis Center.                                                                                

                 Students                                                                 
Preschool                             2 lbs. rice                                                                    
Grades 1 - 5                 1 lb. spaghetti                                                        
Youth/College        28 oz. spaghetti sauce 

               Adult I  
Long, Mabry                        5 lb. cornmeal 
Foreman, Brewer                5 lb. plain flour                   

                Adult II  
Fellowship, Adkins                        48 oz. oil                

Adult III  
Snowden, Davis                         5 lb. sugar  
Leake, Seekers                           5 lb. sugar   

              Adult IV 
Encouragers         100 tea bags/24 family                                                        
Deweese and 
Pilgrim/Tinnin/Lydia             money/meats                                                                                           
                                        

                                             Donation boxes  
 are placed in the Preschool/Children’s area and    
      the  Welcome Center  for your convenience. 

    Lenten Schedule 
          for 2020 

             Thursday Services at 12:00 noon  
February 27    Host:  St. Patrick Catholic Church 
March 5           Host:  First Presbyterian Church 
March 12         Host:  St. Paul’s Episcopal Church 
March 19         Host:  Central United Meth. Church 
March 26         Host:  First Baptist Church 
April  2              Host:  First Christian Church 

          If you would like to help with a  
              Bridal Tea Shower honoring  
           Callie Rush and Tanner Waite 
    contact Miriam Chesney or Carolyn Harrell 
     or sign the sheet in the Welcome Center. 
                       Date:  Sunday, March 29 

  F260 WEEK 8 READING  beginning 2/16/20 
                   Monday - Exodus 19-20 
                    Tuesday -  Exodus 24-25 
                    Wednesday - Exodus 26-27 
                    Thursday - Exodus 28-29 
                    Friday - Exodus 30-31 
             Memory Verses: Exodus 20:1-3 
                              Galatians 5:14 

         GA Spring Mother Daughter 
       Weekend - April 3-4 
            See Caitlin to sign up! 

          NEW Student Ministry Page! 
Student Camp registration is OPEN 
 and you can find the link to register as well 
as  all things student ministry related  
on the updated Student Ministry page on 
the church website. The link to updated 
page is  
www.fbcmeridian.org/ministries/students/                       

BREAKAWAY CAMP - Dates: June 22-26 
                      Cost: $325  (unless you already have  
                registered  AND paid $100 deposit by 
          Friday Feb 14th.) 

                     SANCTUARY FLOWERS 
THERE ARE STILL OPEN DATES if you would like 
to place flowers in our sanctuary in memory or 
honor of someone or to commemorate a special 
occasion. Call the church office (601.484.4600) 

                            ATTENTION SENIOR CARE                              
                   MINISTRY TEAM! 
                   If you were not able to pick up 
your LOVE gift for your Senior this past Sunday, 
we have them in the church office for you.  It is a 
wonderful book of Encouraging Scriptures (VERY, 
VERY, VERY LARGE PRINT) for your Senior to en-
joy.  We also have additional gifts if your Senior is 
unable to read.) 

http://www.fbcmeridian.org/ministries/students/

